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U.S. OFFICE OF SPECIAL COUNSEL
1730 M Street, N.W., Suite 218
Washington, DC 20036-4505
(202) 804-7000

October 31, 2017

Via Email:

Re: Freedom of Information Act Request (#FO-18-0022)

I am writing in response to your request dated October 29, 2017, in which you asked the U.S. Office
of Special Counsel (OSC) to provide you with select records regarding OSC communication with
Congress. Your request has been processed under Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), SU.S.C. §
552.

In reviewing your request, OSC identified 350 pages of records, of which 35 pages are non-
responsive constituent correspondence. Of the remaining records, we are releasing 256 pages to
you in full without redaction, and 59 pages withheld in part pursuant to FOIA Exemptions 5, 6, and
7(C).

FOIA Exemption 5 protects from disclosure inter-agency or intra-agency information that is
normally protected from discovery in civil litigation based on one or more legal privileges
(including, in this instance, the deliberative process and attorney work product privileges). See 5
U.S.C. § 552(b)(5). FOIA Exemption 6 protects information if disclosure would constitute a clearly
unwarranted invasion of personal privacy. See 5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(6). FOIA Exemption 7(C)
protects law enforcement information if disclosure could reasonably be expected to constitute an
unwarranted invasion of personal privacy. See 5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(7)(C).

You have the right to appeal this determination under the FOIA. Any such appeal must be made in
writing and sent to OSC’s General Counsel at the address shown at the top of this letter or by e-mail
to FOIAappeal@osc.gov. The appeal must be received by the Office of General Counsel within 90
days of the date of this letter.
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If you have any questions, would otherwise like to discuss your request, or you require dispute
resolution services, please feel free to contact our FOIA Office at 202-804-7000 or
foiarequest@osc.gov. Please reference the above tracking number when you call or write.
Additionally, you may contact the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) at the
National Archives and Records Administration to inquire about the FOIA mediation services they
offer.!

With kind regards,
/s/
Tarik D. Ndongo

FOIA Team
Office of the Clerk

! Office of Governmental Information Services (OGIS), National Archives and Records
Administration 8601 Adelphi Road, Room 2510, College Park, MD 20740-6001; ogis@nara.gov
(Email) 202-741-5770 (Office) 1-877-684-6448 (Toll Free) 202-741-5769 (Fax)
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